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WHATS INCLUDED 

IN THIS GUIDE: 

 Letter from President & CEO 

 Preparing For Your Trip 

 Arrival Information 

 Camp Schedule  

 Transportation to Camp 

 Life at Homestay  

 Health and Safety 

 Tamwood Culture  

 Camper Agreement  

 Cell Phone Policy  

 Frequently Asked Questions 

ARE YOU READY FOR THE 

WINTER BREAK OF A LIFETIME? 

Tamwood’s mission is simple; we strive to create life 

changing experiences for our students. 

By providing our students with unique experiences in safe 

environments created by our caring staff, campers will 

make friend and memories that will last a lifetime. 

Campers will work with students from around the world in 

project-based learning tasks to become strong cross-

cultural communicators. At camp, we embrace diversity 

and foster an environment of compassion and 

understanding. 
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Tamwood International Camps                                                                                                                         

Vancouver Winter Camp 

 

Dear Parents and Campers,  

 

We cannot begin to tell you how excited we are that you will be joining us at the Tamwood Vancouver 

Camp this winter! Tamwood has been operating for over 20 years and has continuously provided 

wonderful camp experiences to thousands of children. Parents, we thank you for the trust you have 

placed in us by registering your child for our program this winter. Campers, we hope you are ready to 

make memories and friends from around the world!  

At Tamwood, we will focus on supporting each camper to build confidence and cross-cultural 

communication skills. Campers will become part of a diverse community at camp where they will 

practice English while developing new skills. In every activity, our staff will help teach the campers new 

skills and facilitate learning in a safe and fun environment. 

Reflecting on our own experience as campers, we remember our fondest memories are from building 

relationships with people we might not have met during the school year. Some of our best friends in 

the world are the ones I met at summer camp. Our goal is that each and every camper makes strong 

connections with their peers.  

This package contains all the useful information you need to begin to prepare for your time at 

Tamwood. It includes what to bring, important forms, and what you should expect when they arrive. 

We encourage all parents and campers to read this package together. If there is anything you do not 

understand, please contact your Tamwood Agent.  

 

Thank you again for selecting Tamwood.  

 

See you soon!                           

 

 

 

Mathew Collingwood                                                    Tamsin Plaxton                                           

President & CEO                                                             Co-President & Managing Director  
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PREPARING FOR YOUR TRIP 

About the City of Vancouver  

Vancouver is one of the world’s most spectacular cities in the world. As the host city for the 2010 Winter 
Olympic Games, Vancouver has since become a popular travel destination for visitors from around the world. 
Vancouver offers both travelers and locals both outstanding opportunities for outdoor adventure and the 
sophisticated amenities of a world-class city! Here are some fun facts about Vancouver:  

ü Vancouver is Canada’s 3rd largest city, after Toronto and Montreal.  

ü Vancouver is named after a British Explorer, Captain George Vancouver, who explored the area in 1792.  

ü Stanley Park is a 1001 acre urban park, bordering the city. It is 10% bigger than New York City’s Central Park! 

ü Vancouver has the highest real estate price in Canada. Actually according to some, and depending on how you 

measure it, prices are higher than in London or New York City. 

 

Before you Leave 

 
Make sure the following information and documents are 
submitted to campsmanager@tamwood.com as soon as 
possible! All documents must be received before your 
arrival to camp.  
Ç Flight Details Request Form  
Ç Camper Medical Form  
Ç Balance of Program Fees  

  
To prepare you should also…  
Ç Convert your spending money into Canadian and 

US Dollars  
Ç Check the weather for Vancouver and pack 

accordingly! (Vancouver temperatures range  
between 0-5 °C and it rains often. Be sure to 
pack warm and water resistant clothing).  
 

  

 

  

 What to Pack  

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
Ç Flight Information (arrival and return)  
Ç Your Passport (and VISA if required) 

 

CLOTHING 

Ç Warm Jacket (Water Resistant) 
Ç Hat, Scarf and Gloves   

Ç Comfortable and Warm Boots  
Ç Pajamas or appropriate sleepwear  
Ç T-shirts/ Long Sleeve (4-5) 
Ç Long pants  (3-4) 
Ç Warm sweaters (2-3)  
Ç Underwear and socks (8 pairs) 
Ç Backpack 

 

TOILETRIES  
Ç Toothbrush and toothpaste 

Ç Hair products (comb, shampoo, etc.) 
Ç Skincare products (sunscreen, lotion etc.)  

Ç Face cloth 
Ç Prescription Medication (if needed) 

 

CAMP ESSETIALS  
Ç Water bottle (ideally easy to carry) 
Ç CAD for spending money 

 

PERSONAL ELECTRONICS 
Ç Camera   
Ç Cell phone 

TAMWOOD IS NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR ANY LOST 
OR STOLEN ITEMS. 

mailto:campsmanager@tamwood.com
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ARRIVAL INFORMATION 

When you arrive at the Vancouver International airport (YVR)…  

1. Look for a Tamwood staff member wearing a BLUE Tamwood t-shirt and a holding a Tamwood Flag.  
2. It may be busy at the airport, so it may be difficult to see our staff. If you do not see a member of staff 
immediately, proceed to the meeting point marked with a red STAR  (If you are arriving in a group, stay 
with the other campers and the group leader in your group!) 
3. If you do not find a staff member in 20 minutes, ask an airport staff member to help you call on the  
airport intercom system and a staff member will meet you.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you plan to register as an Unaccompanied Minor, please contact Tamwood at dfallis@tamwood.com for the 

name of the Tamwood staff that will be picking up your child at the airport. All Unaccompanied minors will stay 

with the airline staff until a designated member of Tamwood staff has come to pick them up. It is important to have 

the correct person registered to pick up your child or they may be waiting for a very long time. Please check with 

the airline concerning unaccompanied minor fees charged by the airline. These are not paid for by Tamwood. 

If there are any changes in your itinerary, contact your camp Logistics Director @ dfallis@tamwood.com.  
 

When you arrive, a member of Tamwood Staff will meet you at the Airport to take you to your Homestay Families 

Home by private transport. Upon arrival you will be given:  

ü Student Name Tag/Bag Tag (to be worn at by campers  all times at camp) 
ü Tamwood Student I.D. Card Template (to be completed and carried at all times) 

 

 

  

mailto:dfallis@tamwood.com
mailto:dfallis@tamwood.com
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Your homestay host will meet you at camp and take you to your homestay house. At your homestay family’s 

house, you will be shown your room and will explain any house rules to you. If you don’t understand, be sure to 

tell your Homestay family that you do not understand.  Ask your family to help you complete your Student I.D. 

card you a card. Make sure you always have this card with you at all times.  

 CAMP SCHEDULE 

Below is the Winter Camp activity Schedule. Please not that each day there is English classes in the mornings from 8:55am 
to 12:00pm. If a camper is sick from English classes, they will be asked to stay home and rest, and will not be able to join in 
with the afternoon activities.  

 

All Optional Activities must be paid for in advance. Campers can pay for optional trips with Cash or Credit.   
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TRANSPORTATION TO CAMP  

 
Morning Arrivals: Each morning you must arrive on time to check in with the Student Program Director, Ida Lo. If a 
campers is sick, or unable to make it to camp please call the Tamwood Office @ 604 899 4480 Ext. 107 by 9:00am 
 
Afternoon Departures: Students living in Homestay accommodation will use public transit to get to and from 
Campus. Your homestay family will show you how to get to and from the Tamwood Campus.  
When campers depart, they must sign-out with the Student Program Director. Once they are signed out of the 
program the student is no longer under our care. Under no circumstances can the teen leave campus with being 
signed out from the program. 
 
 Paying for Public Transportation: Students are responsible for paying their own bus fare and are encouraged to 

buy a bus pass.  Students must purchase the Adult fare as Concession fares are not available for international 

students. 

LIFE IN HOMESTAY 

Canadians have many different racial and religious origins. Consequently, it is not easy to define a typical Canadian 

family. Your homestay family may have roots in Asia, Europe or Central America. Although the majority of 

Canadians are Catholic or Protestant, there are many other religions in Canada. Most Canadians, however, share 

some cultural characteristics.  For example, it is customary to shake hands when being introduced. Canadians do 

not often kiss or hug when greeting friends. Most Canadians do not wear shoes or hats inside their homes.   

Take the time to get to know your Homestay family so that you will feel comfortable staying with them. They will 

want to know about your hometown, family and friends and what life is like in your country. Be sure to spend time 

with your family rather than just staying in your room. This will allow you to learn more about North America 

culture and to practice your English.  

MEALS AT HOMESTAY 

The homestay family provides two meals each day and your lunch will be provided on campus.  

Breakfast: For many families, breakfast is quick and casual. Coffee, cereal, toast, bacon, eggs, and pancakes are 

often found on Canadian breakfast tables.  You may be told to help yourself to breakfast.  

Lunch:  Lunch with all the students in the University dining hall. 

Dinner (evening meal):. In Canada, dinner is often between 5:00pm and 7:30pm. Meals can vary but usually they 

consist of meat, vegetables and a carbohydrate like pasta.  On special occasions, a dessert, such as ice cream will be 

served after this meal.  

Canadian meals are often very informal. If you do not accept something to eat the first time it is offered, your host 

might assume you do not want anything. You should always tell your homestay if you are hungry. Your homestay 

family will not know what food you like unless you tell them.  If possible, you might go with your homestay family 

when they shop for groceries.  This is an ideal time to show your hosts what foods you like.  If you feel 

uncomfortable about discussing this with your hosts, mention it to your counselors or the Tamwood Camp Director 

and they will find a way to bring this to the attention of your homestay family.  Be sure to indicate foods allergies 

and dietary restrictions on your HOMESTAY APPLICATION FORM. 
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RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE HOMESTAY HOST 

These are the responsibilities of the Homestay family: 

ü They will orient you to the neighborhood, and to services such as transit, banks and convenience stores, etc. 
ü They will provide an English-speaking environment and will encourage you to speak English 
ü They will help you learn about Canadian Culture 
ü They will respect your rights, privacy, and culture, including religious and political beliefs. 
ü They will provide you with a room with comfortable bed, bedding, towels, etc.  
ü They will give you access to the laundry facilities and cleaning supplies to keep your living space clean 
ü They will provide you with 2 healthy meals a day: Breakfast and Dinner. 
ü Homestay families should not borrow money from or loan money to Homestay students. 
**They will let you know what the rules and expectations are in their home including house rules and meal times. 

 

RULES and EXPECTATIONS FOR STUDENTS LIVING IN HOMESTAY 

A Canadian homestay offers you a unique chance to become immersed in Canadian culture and the English 

language.  Your visit will be more pleasant if you follow these simple rules: 

For an enjoyable homestay experience, be prepared to participate. 

During your stay in the homestay, be polite and considerate to your hosts. 

ü Tell your hosts if you are going to be late or if you will not be home for a meal. You must come home by 9:30pm. If 
you have an event and need to stay out later than the curfew, you must have written permission from your Group 
Leader or parents and you must let your homestay parent know what your plans are and what time you expect to 
arrive home the day before the event. 

ü  If you are running late you need to call your homestay parent and let them know immediately so that your 
homestay host does not worry about you.  

ü Discuss any weekend or vacation plans in advance. 
ü Ask your hosts before you invite friends to your homestay. 

ü Do not lose your house key, or loan it to anyone else. If you do lose it, you should pay to replace it and you 
may have to pay to put in new locks at the house. 
ü Communicate to your homestay family about issues regarding meals, curfew and family activities.  
 

Students should keep your room neat and clean. 

ü Offer to help with some chores around your homestay. 
ü When you leave your homestay, leave your bedroom tidy. 
ü   

HEALTH AND SAFETY 

The health and safety of each child is our primary concern. In order to ensure their health and safety 
while at camp, all staff members have participated in a week long training where they will learn about 

Tamwood Safety procedures and healthy living choices.  At camp, we encourage campers and staff to:  
 
 Carry a water bottle at all times and drink lots of water  

 Eat at least 1 fruit or vegetable at each meal  

 Apply sunscreen regularly 
 

  

  



  

Page 9 

 

 

If your child takes Prescription medication, they should communicate this to their homestay family upon arrival. 

Medication must be in its original container or marked clearly with dosage, frequency, and camper’s name. All 

Campers are responsible for administering their own medications while living in Homestay.  

5ǳǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ  at camp, a parent or guardian will be contacted ifΧ 

 Your child is ill or has an oral temperature of over 100°F degrees 

 Your child requires medical treatment in a clinic or hospital 

 If there are questions regarding medications or healthcare for your child 

 

 

TAMWOOD CULTURE  

Tamwood strives to create a family 

away from home for all of our 

campers and staff.  

Like all families, Tamwood has a 

unique culture. These are the 

CULTURE values we hope to instil in 

all our campers. 
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CAMPER AGREEMENT 

The primary focus of Tamwood Camps is to help support our campers on their journey to become respectful 

and cross-culturally understanding global citizens.  At Tamwood Camps, we strive to create a safe space for 

campers from all countries, cultural backgrounds, ages and gender identifies. In order to do this, we need our 

campers to agree to support us in upholding a positive learning environment. 

 The expectations listed below are to be followed for the camper’s duration at camp in order to ensure the 

safety and wellbeing of all campers in our care.   

1. Tamwood campers must be on time to all classes, meals and other scheduled meeting times set by their 

counsellor. Lateness by an individual will cause the entire group to be off schedule.  

 

2. Tamwood campers are to remain in their assigned rooms after lights out (except to go to the washroom). 

Since each day is full, campers need to sleep and be ready for the next day.  Lights out is 10:00 PM for juniors 

and 10:45 PM for teens unless otherwise specified by senior staff.    

 
 

3. Tamwood campers are responsible for keeping their rooms clean. Campers who do not have clean rooms will 

be asked to tidy them and may miss out on activities or an excursion. 

 

4. To ensure campers are not distracted by their cell phones and other technology, Tamwood campers will be 

expected to follow our Reduced technology policy (found on the next page of this guide).  

 
 

5. Tamwood campers will not express any inappropriate PDA (public display of affection) during their stay at 

camp including kissing and inappropriate touch. Tamwood camps have students of all ages and cultures, 

therefore to respect for these differences campers are to reserve any relationships that form for after camp. 

 

6. Tamwood campers must be respectful of the property and environment around them. Stealing or 

intentionally damaging property that belongs to another camper, Tamwood camps or any of the facilities 

may be sent home (without refund) and expenses to repair or replace the item will be passed on to parents.  
 

 

7. Tamwood campers will be respectful to each other, all counselors, teachers, and guests. Tamwood is a safe 

space for everyone, therefore bullying of any kind is not allowed. This includes physical fighting, name-calling, 

verbal threats, or using internet or social media to hurt an individual or a group or people. Campers who are 

not respectful of other campers and staff may be sent home (without refund). 

 

8. Drugs, alcohol and cigarettes are not permitted at Tamwood camps. In accordance with provincial and state 

laws in Canada and the United States, minors cannot have alcohol or tobacco in their possession. Use of any 

drug or alcohol will be grounds for immediate dismissal (without a refund).  
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CELL PHONE POLICY  

Summer Camp offers a great opportunity for your child to develop independence and creativity while they learn 

to navigate new social situations. Reducing time on devices provide an opportunity for your child to unplug, talk 

directly to their neighbor, and experience the magic of camp without any distractions. For these reasons, 

Tamwood is adopting a Reduced Technology Policy for all campers which is outlined below: 

1. Tamwood discourages campers from bringing personal devices with them to camp. Aside from the fact that 

personal devices are expensive and can be lost or damaged while at camp, having multiple devices also create 

distractions for campers during dorm time and  discourages campers from interacting with their roommates, 

group mates and counsellors.  

 

2. When students arrive at camp, all cellphones will be labeled with the camper’s name and room number. 

Campers are permitted to carry a cellphone with them during daily activities; however larger devices such as 

tablets and laptops are to be kept in their room at all times (these will not be labelled).   

 
3. During English or specialty classes, campers must deposit their cell phone into a Cellphone bin as they enter 

the classroom. This will allow campers to participate fully in their lessons without distraction. At the end of 

class, teachers will use the labels on the phones to return each of them to the correct student.  

 
4. At lunch and dinner, each counsellor group will have a Cellphone bin in the center of the table where 

campers and staff must deposit there phone at the start of the meal. This will promote camper interactions 

and will prevent campers from playing games on their phones during meals. At the end of the meal, the 

counsellors will use the labels to return the phones to their owners. Breakfast will be reserved as a time when 

campers can message their families given the differences in time zones for our international campers. 

 
5. During evening activities, a teacher or member of senior staff will be responsible for monitoring the 

Cellphone bin. During the activity, if a teacher, senior counsellors or senior staff member see campers using 

their phones inappropriately, campers will be asked to deposit the phone in the Cellphone bin. At the end of 

the evening activity, the member of senior staff will match camper nametags with the label on the back of their 

phone to ensure all phones are returned to their owner.  

 
6. We encourage parents and students to participate in the optional Nightly Cellphone collection. If your child is 

travelling with a group leader, each group leader will be given a lock box to store cellphones overnight. 

Campers who are not travelling with a group leader can opt-in to this during registration or by emailing the 

camp director. Students who participate in the Nightly Cellphone collection are asked to bring a battery pack 

for their device as it will not be charged overnight.  

 
7. Campers who have not opted in to the Nightly Cellphone collection are still required to have devices powered 

off by 10:30 pm. In cases where campers are found on their devices past 10:30 pm, the directors may consider 

taking the students device each night to ensure that the camper is able to have quality sleep. This will be 

handled on a case-by-case basis with support from the agents and parents.  

 



  

Page 12 

 

Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ’s) 

 
IS VANCOUVER SAFE?  
Tamwood campuses are located in areas of major cities which are generally very safe. In the youth program, 
students are accompanied by Tamwood staff on all activities and are rarely unattended. Although the cities are 
safe and local residents are usually friendly and helpful, students should still be attentive to their surroundings 
and should report anything that looks suspicious either to a Tamwood staff member, or their home stay family.  
 
HOW MUCH MONEY SHOULD CAMPERS BRING? 
Students should bring enough money to cover any personal needs, including shopping for any personal items 
and/or souvenirs at local malls and attractions. Students should also bring additional money for any optional 
Sundays you plan to attend.  
 
WHAT IF MY CHILD DOESN’T LIKE THE FOOD? 
Please have your child communicate any food concerns. We will try our best to work with your child to ensure a 
balanced diet is achieved.  
 
WHAT SHOULDN’T MY CHILD BRING/BUY? 
Do not bring cigarettes, matches, lighters, illegal drugs, or alcohol. In accordance with state and provincial laws 
campers are not permit to smoke or drink in Canada or the United States.  Camps should also avoid bringing any 
items that can be viewed as weapons (including pocket knives, or toys that looks like weapons).   

 
ARE CAMPERS REQUIRED TO WEAR UNIFORMS? 
Tamwood Students are not require students to wear a uniform each day, but they are asked to wear a Tamwood 
lanyard/ bag tag at all times so that we can identify them in public places.  
 
CAN A PARENT/ GUARDIAN OR FAMILY VISIT TAMWOOD SCHOOL? 
All visitors must arrange their visit through the Camp Director at least 24 hours in advance. The Director will 
notify the staff of the reason for the visit as well as the date, time, location, and number of visitors to expect. ALL 
VISITORS MUST sign in with the Director on the day of their visit and will be asked to provide their name, phone 
number, and photo identification.  
 

  Please do not hesitate to email if you have any question J   
  For question or concerns, please contact: 
  Ida Lo, Youth Student Program Director @ ilo@tamwood.com 
  Dana Fallis, Logistics Director @ dfallis@tamwood.com 

 

   

 

 
 

www.tamwood.com 

 

mailto:ilo@tamwood.com
http://www.tamwood.com/

